MVVCSO Montezuma Valley Volunteer Community Service Organization

Board Meeting Minutes June 21, 2022

Attendees:

Bonnie L. Smith, President Shane Slee, Board Member Dave Weisgerber, Board Member Kevin Robles, Board Member Tim Leach, Board Member Patty Miller, Treasurer

Bonnie called meeting to order at 6PM.

Patty gave treasury report with \$39,492.89 in account #1 and \$7,951.00 in account #2 (trust). \$426.00 was deposited from our Spring Breakfast donations.

The board unanimously approved to hold a Fall Swap meet & BBQ on September 10, 2022 from 5-7pm. Set up for swap meet can occur 1 hour early, if so desired. There will be a food competition and the MVVCSO will provide hamburgers, hot dogs and beverages.

Kevin advised he attended a SANDAG seminar in Borrego Springs to learn about their future goals with fiber optics/broadband for the backcountry. It was just an information gathering meeting.

The board discussed the upcoming SVP placement hearing for Borrego Springs.

The shed has been successfully moved from the fire station to our vacant lot. A new gate has been put up and a keyed lock and chain placed to secure the property. No trespassing signs have been placed on the fencing.

Shane brought up a member of the community wanting to join the board, we encourage a letter of intent to be submitted for consideration.

Tim motioned, Kevin seconded.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30PM

Prepared by Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary